TOWN OF SHARPSBURG
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

February 6, 2017

A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, February 6, 2017, at 6:00pm,
at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center.

Present were the following: Wendell Staley, Mayor; Stan Parten, Council Member; Clay Cole, Council
Member; Polly Garlington, Council Member; Donna Camp, Town Clerk. Council Member Rhodes was
absent.

The Pledge of Allegiance was delivered.
The Clerk verified there was a quorum present.

Mayor Staley called to order the public hearing for the Environmental Control Ordinance Amendment
concerning open burning. Mayor Staley discussed the amendment and called for any comments.

Mayor Staley called for a motion to adjourn the public hearing. Council Member Parten motioned to adjourn,
Council Member Garlington seconded. Motion carried, unanimously.

The minutes of the January 23, 2017 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved by unanimous vote, and
were filed in the minute book of the Town.

Mayor Staley called for first reading of Environmental Control Ordinance Amendment concerning open
burning. Copies of ordinance were previously presented to Council and were available for inspection by
public. Council Member Garlington motioned to accept the ordinance for first reading. Council Member
Parten seconded. Motion carried, unanimously. Second reading and adoption scheduled for the March 6,
2017 meeting of Council.

No old business was discussed.
Public Comments - Margaret Staley gave an update of the reorganization of the library.

Polling of the Council -
o Clay Cole-n/a
o Polly Garlington - n/a
o Stan Parten -n/a

Clerks Comments - Thanked Council Member Cole for all the volunteer work he does for the Town.

Mayor's Minutes -
o The concrete was poured for mounting the lights in the park
o The poles need to be prepped for the lights
o Rental of a scissor lift will be required to set the poles
o The street lights will be turned back on when the electrician gets the lights for the park hooked

up

There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned.

Donna M. Camp, Town Clerk



